# Wednesday WRAP-UP Rotary



Miss a meeting? Make up at www.RotaryEClubOne.org

Wednesday, August 13, 2025 Next week: Annual Picnic! No luncheon meeting.

President Kerry led us in the Pledge of Allegiance, gave an invocation, and we recited the Four-Way Test in unison.

Induction today: Peter Einset was inducted into our club, sponsored by Dave Cook. Peter is a Cornell graduate, a Buffalo law school graduate and practiced general family law. He enjoys taking classes for enrichment, travel, and wants Ray C to know that he boxed at Cornell! Welcome back to Geneva Rotary, Peter.

#### **Announcements:**

- Sadly, Genevan Fred Brockaway, well-known volunteer, craftsman, and gardener extraordinaire passed away recently. (Dick Austin)
- President Kerry reminded us that there are fines for phones which ring during our meetings. Silence your phones!
- The Santa Train will happen this year!!!!!!!!!!! Full round of applause! Date: December 6 (Dave Cook)
- Camp Onseyawa opening set up was fun! (Kathy Fuchs) Thank you for another opportunity for service.
- Annual Rotary picnic NEXT week, August 20<sup>th</sup>, 5:30pm at Seneca Lake Yacht Club. Be sure to sign up ahead at \$10pp. BYOB (Diana Perry)
- Thank you to the Geneva Rotarians who helped at the Historic Geneva event last Saturday. Another service opportunity (Kerry)
- Local NAACP is conducting a drive to collect school supplies (Kerry)
- Boys and Girls Club Toddler Time resumes on 9/20. Geneva Rotary helps with three shifts...8am-12:30pm (Kerry)
- Sons and Daughters of Italy Italian Fest is this weekend, Friday and Saturday (Dave
- Bruce Tuxill will receive his Paul Harris Award at the annual picnic. Please wear your Paul Harris medallions. (Jim Dickson)
- Camp Whitman opportunity for service: Carnival Game at 12:45 pm, event from 1:30-3:30pm this Sunday (Diana Perry)

# **Happy Dollars:**

- Susie Flick: Her boss has returned from vacation at the library. The staff greeted him with "tattoos" of his face but it took a while (three weeks!) for him to catch on. The library has new chairs for the reading room and a new ten foot long train table.
- Dave Cook: welcome back to Pete Einset!
- Jim Dickson: great weekend at the Glen with Bill Flood!
- Kathy Fuchs: two of her students praised her "hope" inscription by tattooing it in cursive on their arms
- Barbara Geary happy to be back following travel and visiting family
- Mary Sue Dehn will welcome all four of her children home at the same time for one week!
- Mike Rusinko thanks Johnny O for the copy of his latest Finger Lakes Times article (PIZZA). Mike then mails the copies to his sister.

## **50/50**

Laine Puffnock shared \$57 with Geneva Rotary

<u>Heart of Rotary</u>: Rich Kasulke had the magic ticket...however, he did NOT choose the winning card. Tune in next time!

#### **Program**

**Geneva City Manager, Amie Hendrix**, returned to Geneva Rotary today for an update on progress and changes made since she accepted the position in 2022. She covered several topics, including zoning, housing, changes in staffing, code enforcement, budget prep, property tax rates, changes in departments, attracting new businesses, and the creation of an Assistant City Manager position.

Respectfully submitted, Carol Chester

#### **Future Programs**

8/20 – Club Picnic at the Seneca Lake Yacht Club (in lieu of evening meeting!)

### **Community Service**

 Friday, August 29 at the Rotary Garden at the lakefront. This coincides with a Day of Service for HWS students. Time is 1-4 PM

Four way test: "Of the things we think, say or do:"

Is it The Truth?
Is it Fair to All Concerned?
Will it Build Goodwill and Better Friendships?
Will it be beneficial for All Concerned?

Kerry LippincottGarey AdamsonTBAFord WeiskittelBob McFaddenPresidentPresident-ElectVice PresidentSecretaryTreasurer